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A meeting of the Finance & Operations Committee of the Board of Regents was held on 
Thursday, October 12, 2017 at 7:45 a.m. in the Boardroom, 600 McNamara Alumni Center. 
 
Regents present: Thomas Anderson, presiding; Richard Beeson, Linda Cohen, Michael Hsu, 
Dean Johnson, Peggy Lucas, David McMillan, Abdul Omari, Kendall Powell, Darrin Rosha, 
Patricia Simmons, and Steve Sviggum. 
 
Staff present: President Eric Kaler; Chancellors Michelle Behr and Lendley Black; Interim 
Chancellor Lori Carrell; Executive Vice President and Provost Karen Hanson; Senior Vice 
President Brian Burnett; Vice Presidents Kathryn Brown, Bernard Gulachek, and Matt Kramer; 
Interim Vice Presidents Michael Berthelsen and Allen Levine; General Counsel Douglas 
Peterson; Executive Director Brian Steeves; Chief Auditor Gail Klatt; and Associate Vice 
Presidents Stuart Mason, Julie Tonneson, and Michael Volna. 
 
Student Representatives present: Sean Chen and Apoorva Malarvannan. 
 
 

PRESIDENT’S RECOMMENDED SIX-YEAR CAPITAL PLAN  
& 2018 STATE CAPITAL REQUEST 

 
Regent Anderson invited Senior Vice President Burnett and Vice President Kramer to present 
for action the president’s recommended six-year capital plan (Capital Plan) and 2018 state 
capital request (Capital Request), as detailed in the docket.
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support for listening to the legislature’s input, but argued that the additional funds go beyond 
what is being asked for by legislative leaders. Sviggum asserted that Glensheen is not core to 
the University’s mission. He suggested listing HEAPR-eligible projects at Glensheen in the 
request, and listing other Glensheen projects elsewhere in the Capital Request without a 
specific number.  
 
In response to a question from Sviggum, Kramer acknowledged that the University has never 
received this level of capital funding. Sviggum stated his belief that the University’s Capital 
Request is too large given past history. He suggested that the HEAPR amount be reduced to 
$150 million.  
 
Regent Rosha agreed that Glensheen is not a typical core mission building, but suggested that 
other buildings in the Capital Request are like Glensheen. He noted that it is a living lab and is 
valuable to the University’s outreach and extension mission, and that the Duluth campus u
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Burnett presented the president’s recommend increase for Twin Cities NRNR undergraduate 
tuition. He explained that an NRNR increase of 15 percent this year and 15 percent next year 
should move the University to the middle of the Big Ten. He argued that the current position 
relative to peers presents equity and political challenges for the University. Burnett added that 
by setting this rate earlier, the University could be more transparent with prospective NRNR 
students.  
 
Anderson conveyed support for budget conversations earlier in the process and the 
transparency such tuition discussions provide to NRNR students.  
 
In response to a question from Regent Powell, Burnett explained that roughly $1.5 million of 
the additional revenue from a 15 percent increase will be used to fund additional recruiters, 
tuition discounts, and other efforts aimed at attracting and retaining NRNR students. The 
University expects a net revenue gain of $8.5 million.  
 
Powell shared his appreciation for the early operating budget information and detailed 
description of budget drivers. He conveyed his desire to continue to be careful with tuition 
increases given low inflation, both in Minnesota and across the United States, noting that any 
increase above the inflation rate is problematic. Powell suggested that when the University 
finishes the $90 million reallocation of administrative expenses under Operational Excellence, 
it should implement a new program to continue to work smarter and simplify processes. 
Regarding compensation, he requested a more detailed look at compensation beyond senior 
leaders, looking at compensation strategy with a focus on midpoints and peers with specific job 
classes.  
 
Regent Rosha offered his appreciation for the budget process and ability to refine the 
information the Board will receive when considering the budget. He observed that this is the 
last budget process without a system-wide strategic plan to help define budget priorities. He 
agreed that the University’s workforce is far too broad to look at as one entity, arguing that 
additional information is needed to compare specific classes of employees to comparable 
markets and set compensation rates accordingly. Rosha spoke in support of the NRNR tuition 
increase, noting that he is even comfortable moving to the midpoint of the Big Ten all at once. 
He suggested maintaining a cap on the maximum increase that current NRNR students could 
receive. He commented that he does not view increases to NRNR tuition as a revenue source 
and will support using more of the $10 million for need-based aid and students of exceptional 
capacity. He added that more money from other sources will be needed to keep tuition rates 
low while maintaining the quality of the institution.  
 
President Kaler stated 
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Regent Simmons urged the Board to consider both data and the University’s philosophical and 
political realities. She explained the need to have the right process to set tuition on the various 
campuses, and that the current method is not working as well as it could.  
 
In response to a question from Simmons, Tonneson noted that for FY 2016 applications were 
up for both domestic and international NRNR students, but enrollment was down for domestic 
students, yielding flat NRNR enrollment overall. For FY 2017, applications were down, 
particularly domestically, so the Office of Admissions increased recruitment efforts, including 
additional scholarship funding. She reported that the result was a higher yield rate and 
increased NRNR enrollment. Tonneson commented that while she does not have information on 
student quality, the Office of Admissions reports that applications continue to be of a similar, 
very high quality compared to pre-tuition increase applicants. Simmons responded that she 
seeks a continued increase in enrollment while maintaining the recruitment of high-quality of 
students – many of whom, she argued, stay and serve Minnesota.  
 
Regent Johnson requested additional information on how peer institutions have performed 
when recruiting NRNR students after large increases in tuition, as well as the number of NRNR 
students who stay in Minnesota after graduation. He questioned whether the University is 
marketing the tuition price correctly. He voiced support for the NRNR increase but cautioned 
that too steep an increase could lead to future enrollment issues.  
 
Regent Cohen encouraged the Board to continue to emphasize building and sustaining 
University excellence, cautioning against cutting costs so much that it might decrease the 
University’s quality. She noted that NRNR students enrich both the University and the state. 
Cohen stressed her desire to continue to attract those students and agreed with Johnson that 
more information is needed on how many remain in Minnesota. She wondered whether families 
understand tuition discounting and whether that lack of understanding might be a barrier to 
application.  
 
Regent Beeson also requested additional information on NRNR students. He noted his support 
for increasing recruitment from underserved areas, which will help build a more representative 
cohort of students. Beeson agreed with McMillan that the price elasticity for tuition varies 
greatly by campus, with some having no elasticity and the Twin Cities campus appearing to 
have plenty. He agreed with Kaler that it will be unrealistic in coming years for the University 
to hold tuition flat without significant support from the state.  
 
Regent Omari noted that NRNR applications have decreased while yield has increased. He 
argued that the likely explanation is that students who are able to afford the increase are still 
applying, while those who are unable to are not. Omari wondered how much additional 
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needed approvals or level of engagement with the state. Regent McMillan shared his belief that 
the University is going above and beyond the requirements of state statute to preserve the 
historic nature of Pioneer Hall.  
 
A motion was made and seconded, and the committee voted unanimously to recommend 
approval of the Consent Report.  
 
 

INFORMATION ITEMS 
 
Senior Vice President Burnett 
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the administration. He urged the committee to consider how to capture reputational r isk in 
these principles and in the institutional risk profile.  
 
Regent Hsu questioned how resources will be allocated to various risks. Cohen explained that 
risk mitigation plans  and their associated resources will be addressed  at a future meeting.  
 
McMillan asked whether  a list of risk principles is needed  in additio n to the institutional risk 
profile. Klatt explained that they serve different purposes: t he institutional r Td
[(a)-4.3 Tike assos.3 (o)3.8 (n)-4.6 (al)-3.2 (c2 Tw 6 Tc)2e11.16.11st
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A meeting of the Litigation Review Committee of the Board of Regents was held on Thursday, 
October 12 , 2017  at 11:00 a.m.  in the East Committee  Room, 600 McNamara Alumni Center . 
 
Regents present:  Richard Beeson , presiding ; Thomas Anderson , Dean Johnson, Darrin Rosha, 
Patricia Simmons, and  Steven Sviggum.   
 
Staff  present:  President Eric Kaler, 
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RESOLUTION TO CONDUCT NON- PUBLIC MEET ING  
OF THE LITIGATION REVIEW COMMITTEE  

 
A motion was made and seconded that the following resolution be adopted : 

 



 

Board of Regents  
   October 13, 2017 

Year 2017- 18  
 

UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA  
BOARD OF REGENTS  

 
Board of Regents Meeting  

October 13 , 2017  
 

 
A meeting of the Board of Regents of the University of Minnesota was held on Fri day , s Michelle Behr, 
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Regent Sviggum inquired abou t  the process for determining funding needs . Kaler responded 
that  the planning process will include a review of resources needed to meet the plan  objective s. 
He noted that the  plan should help with future  funding from the legislature and philanthropic 
efforts, since it will better articulate the University’s impact on the state. Kaler  added that the 
plan  will enable  greater collaboration between campuses and units, and provide clarity in 
evaluating budget priorities. He emphasized  the importance of strong stewardship  of the 
University’s resources.  

 
Regent Rosha  remarked that the plan will help the University determine its priorities  within 
available resources. He reiterated  the importance of sharing the pla n with the legislature to 
demonstrate and emphasize the University’s impact on the state and its people .  
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4.  
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3.  The President and General Counsel are charged to review and make 
recommendations by December 2017 on provisions within Board of Regents Policy: 
Student Conduct Code  that establish when the conduct of students can be 
attri buted to student groups; and 

4.  The President is charged to solicit public comments on the proposed administrative 
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Sviggum  reiterated his concern that the project ’s timing  is unusual and stressed that 
Glensheen has not been on the six -year plan in the last several years. He question ed why 
the proposal is being prioritized above other projects with greater need.  
 
Kaler remark ed that the  Glensheen Estate presents unique issues for the University. He 
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WHEREAS, enhancing the student experience for both undergraduate education 
and graduate and professional education is required as the core of its mission in order 
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1.  Stability – The long -term allocation for Stability assets shall be between 5 to 15 
percent and include Liquid Reser ves (5-15 percent) and High Quality Credit (0 -6 
percent).  
 

2.  Diversifiers – The long -term allocation for Diversifier assets shall be between 20 
to 40 percent and include Enhanced Stability assets (5 -20 percent), 
Idiosyncratic assets (0 -15 percent), and Grow th Diversifiers (5 -20 percent).  
 

3.  Growth – The long -term allocation for Growth assets shall be between 50 to 70 
percent and include Equity (45 -70 percent) and Extended Credit (0 -10 percent). 
Within Growth assets, the Equity allocation shall have long -term geographic 
target exposures of United States markets (45 percent), Developed Markets (30 
percent), and Emerging Markets (25 percent).  

 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Board approves the recommended 

asset allocation ranges for investment in the Univ ersity of Minnesota endowment fund, 
effective upon approval of this resolution.  

 
 

4) Approval of the resolution related to the Proposed Labor Agreement with the 
University Education Association.  The Board of Regents 
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(h) Executive Vice President and Provost  
(i) General Counsel  
(j) President  
(k) President’s Chief of Staff  
(l) Senior Vice President for Finance and Operations  
(m) 
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BRIAN R. STEEVES  
Executive Director  

            and Corporate Secretary  
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A meeting of the Governance & Policy  Committee of the Board of Regents was held on Friday , 
October 13 , 2017  at 8:00  a.m. in the Boardroom , 600 McNamara Alumni Center.  
 
Regents present:  Darrin Rosha, presiding; Thomas Anderson, Richard Beeson, Linda Cohen, 
Michael Hsu, Dean Johnson, Peggy Lucas, David McMillan, Abdul Omari, Kendall Powell, 
Patricia Simmons, and Steve Sviggum.  
 
Staff present:  President Eric Kaler; Chancellors Michelle Behr , Lendley Black , and Mary Holz -
Clause ; Interim Chancellor Lori Carrell ; Executive Vice President and Provost Karen Hanson; 
Senior Vice President Brian Burnett; Vice Presidents Bernard Gulache.7 ( 0.7 (B)3
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Regent Simmons spoke in favor of the amendments. She commented that any compliance 
policy needs to ensure actual  compliance and offered her support for streamlining the current 
process. She requested that Kumher report to the Board on actual compliance with the 
amended policy.  
 
In response to related questions from Regent Hsu, Kumher stated that he was unsure of th e 
exact saving s, but asserted that 129 filers would spend less time filling out the REPA as 
compared to the FDUO. He explained that depending on the complexity of holdings, individuals 
might  take several  hours to multiple days to complete a FDUO.  
 
In response to a question from 
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Regent McMillan expressed  his appreciation for the threshold c hart as a needed tool in 
reviewing the thresholds.  
 
Regent Simmons suggested that the timeframe associated with the terms of a purchase or 
contract could also be considered when defining  thresholds , observing that a multiyear 
contract might not be above the threshold in a si ngle year, but would be over the threshold if 
the  full length of the contract were considered . She explained that she finds the umbrella 
language confusing  and advocated that the language be clarified .  
 
Burnett responded that he has noticed that the administration takes a very conservative view 
of ensuring that multiyear contracts come to the Board for approval if the total value of the 
contract is approve the current $1 million threshold. He offered that  this has been a historic 
practice based on a level of trust between the Board and the administration. Rosha cautioned 
that there not be any implication that a specific th reshold , or oversight thereof, be based on 
trust. Burnett agreed with Rosha that it i s not about trust, but being confident in the 
thresholds put in place.  
 
Regent Omari expressed hesitation  in using competitive bidding as a determination. He stated 
his belief that the bidding process is not clear to the Board and asserted that there have been 
times when a purchase that was competitively bid had only one bidder.  
 
In response to a question from Regent Powell, President Kaler explained that the University has 
a cap of $350,000 in total support  provided to companies seeking to commercialize t he 
University’s intellectual property.  
 
Simmons stated her desire for a clear determination whether the umbrella language covers 
employment agreements and explained that she would not support it doing so. Rosha 
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A meeting of the Mission Fulfillment  Committee of the Board of Regents was held on Thursday, 
October 12 , 2017 , at 1:30 p .m. in the  Boardroom, 
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research that was funded by a Minnesota Futures award , a program that funds projects in 
order to make them more competitive for future external funding.    
 
Regent Simmons commented on the importance of discovery and creativity at a research 
university and noted that research is much more than sponsored projects, technology, and 
start -ups. She noted that the University brings value to the state through its  qualitative and 
in terdisciplinary research in addition to sponsored research.  
 
Regent Johnson asked how researchers bridge the gap between science and politics. Hellman 
responded that interdisciplinary researchers consistently work to answer that question , citing  
the examp le of climate change. She offered  that the combination of sciences and humanities 
prepares people to be capable of implementing  solutions to grand challenges.    
 
In response to a qu estion  from Regent Cohen, Levine explained that funding for 
interdisciplin ary and qualitative research comes from both internal sources and external 
sponsored funds.  
 
In response to questions from Regent Lucas, Satyshur noted that the Minnesota Futures Grant  
is one of only a few research awards she is eligible for as a staff scientist. Her award  was 
$245,000. Levine explained that the application process is competitive and funded through the 
Office of the Vice President for Research budget.  
 
Student Representative Preston observed that the intersection of the arts and sciences is 
central to the University’s land -grant mission. Regent Powell echoed that sentiment , remarking 
on the importance of communicating the University’s scientific findings.  
 
 

21 ST CENTURY OUTREACH MISSION, PART I:  
EXTENSION AND RESEARCH & OUTREACH CENTERS   

 
Regent Omari invited Provost Hanson ; Beverly Durgan, Dean,  University of Minnesota 
Extension ; and Brian Buhr, Dean, College of Food, Agriculture and Natural Resource Sciences 
(CFANS) to present on the 21 st century outreach mission, as detailed in the docket.  
 
Hanson introduced the item, noting that this is the first in a three -part series of discussions. 
She noted that outreach and public service are core to the University’ s mission and have 
changed to meet the changing needs of the state.  
 
Durgan  provided an overview of Extension , noting  Extension operates in  
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program do not see it as a function of Extension. Durgan emphasized the importance of 
evolving with the needs of the state while staying true to Extension’s roots in agriculture.  
 
Regent Anders
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change originated in  changing student needs and  has expanded the reach of the University and 
increased the 
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